Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

March 16, 2004

Location:

The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Tmbuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:

Chuck Ferlisi, Daryl Wheeler and Dana Kemp.

This being the annual election meeting, it was noted that a quorum of owners had not been established and the annual meeting was adjourned until the April 2004 meeting.

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

Mr. Uribe of 31911 La Subida was present end submitted an architectural variance request for the installation of a pool in his back yard and a request to modify the wall and fencing at the back of his home. The Board approved the request for the pool but denied the request for the modification of the wall until they had an opportunity to inspect the wall and discuss the proposed change.

Ms. Andreze of 32112 Rancho Cielo was present at the meeting and submitted an architectural request for the exterior painting of her home. The Board denied the request due to the fact that the colors selected were not from the approved color schemes. The homeowner will have to resubmit the request with the $100.00 application fee and the proposed colors will have to be reviewed by the Dunn Edwards color scheme.

Security

Discussion was held with regard to the performance of the security company. It was noted that we were still having problems ~th the guard s performance.

Discussion was held with regard to the security cameras for the guard shack. Mr. Williams provided a bid from Brand's Access for the installation of cameras at the guard shack and at the pool area. The Board asked for a presentation of the cameras.

Landscape

The Board tabled the review of the landscape maintenance specifications that were provided by Mr. Mangram. The Board noted that they would ask Vandergeest Landscape to provide a set of proposed specifications for review.

The Board reviewed a proposal from Vandergeest Landscape for the annual fertilization of the slopes and lawn areas and chemical weed control. After much discussion the Board asked the manager to contact Vandergeest to inquire if there would be a reduction in the cost of the weed control due to the fact that their original maintenance bid included a more labor-intensive approach for the weed control and abatement.

The Board reviewed end then tabled a proposal from Vandergeest to add boulders end deer grass around the perimeter of the bowl area along Rancho Cielo and Delicia. It was noted that we may want additional types of plants to be added such as Mexican Sage and Bronze Flax.

Minutes & Financial Reports

A motion was made by Mr. Wheeler, 2nd by Mr. Ferlisi to approve the January 2004 meeting rmnutes as submitted. All in favor, motion earred.

A motion was made table the approval of the February 2004 financial statement.

Management Report

Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the conununity.

The Board was provided with a property inspection list fi'om the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of March 2004.

Discussion was held with regard to the proposed removal of some of the wrought iron fencing in the common areas. It was noted that the fencing should be repaired and primted or removed. The Board agreed to meeting on Friday, March 19, 2004 at 4:30 PM to inspect the fencing.

Old Business

Discussion was held with regard to the creation of the association's web-site. It was agreed that changes would be made to the website and that the Board would review and discuss the contents of the website at the next meeting.

It was noted that the owners of 21822 Delicia had f'mally replaced the awning on the front of their home as requested.

New Business

The Board did update the owners present on the status of the proposed upgrades to the community entrance area.

The Board tabled the review of bids for the replastering of the pool and spa. The Board will inspect the pool and spa when they meet with the manager on Friday, March 19, 2004.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjoumed into closed session at 10:10 PM.

Submitted by:

Jack L. Williams 

Acting Secretary
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